
Request for Decision 

Tree Removal Request Decision - 823 Morningside
Crescent

 

Presented To: Hearing Committee

Presented: Wednesday, Mar 23,
2016

Report Date Wednesday, Mar 02,
2016

Type: Public Hearings 

Resolution
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury decline the request for tree
removal from the road allowance at 823 Morningside Crescent,
Sudbury. 

REPORT

The following documented summary of events is provided for
consideration:

November 24, 2014 – A request for tree removal was initially
submitted to the City via ACR       (#653859). The resident (Mr.
Michel Gionet) brought forward a request to the City that a
Linden   Tree (closest one to the driveway) be removed for the
following reasons.

Tree roots are 4” in diameter and are located 30 to 40 feet
from the house which could pose future plumbing
problems. No small patches of landscaping can be
established in this area due to the oversized roots. The
resident also wants to put in a second driveway to
accommodate his rental apartment.

November 26, 2014 – Tree Warden informed Mr. Gionet that he needs to make an application to the City in
order to widen his driveway. The City will not remove a tree to accommodate driveway widening. Resident
informed Tree Warden that he would submit a driveway widening application. The City is not in receipt of
such a driveway widening application to date (February 10, 2016).

April 14, 2015 – The resident called back, was following up on the status of his tree removal request ACR
(#672042).

April 22, 2015 - Because the tree is deemed to be healthy; good vigor, no trunk damage, no issues with
seam, no disease, no insects, less than 25% deadwood, no overhead lines, the removal was declined. The
City was still not in receipt of a driveway widening application by the resident.
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May 13, 2015 – The City sent notification to the resident indicating that the Linden Tree would not be
removed, it was however placed on a pruning list.

May 15, 2015 – The resident called back and claimed that tree roots are invading his weeping tile, please
remove Linden Tree closest to driveway. The City was not provided any proof of this allegation.

July 30, 2015 – Tree Warden attempted to reach resident to inform him of alternatives that exist in the
Bylaw.

October 30, 2015 – Resident called to contest Superintendents decision not to remove Linden Tree.

December 11, 2015 – The City sent a letter to Mr. Gionet informing him that his Tree Removal request was
denied based on the fact that the trees were healthy and the cost for leaf pickup was not a warrant for tree
removal. Although the Tree Warden offered to prune the trees on November 24, 2015, to date, the pruning
has been postponed until a decision is rendered by the Hearing Committee.

Subsequently, the property owner requested a Hearing on this matter as allowed for in By-law 2011-243.

Summary of Observations

A property boundary survey was completed and it was determined that the Linden tree in contention is
located on City property.

An independent Arborist was secured to provide the City with a second opinion on the health of the Linden
tree. The assessment confirmed the Tree Warden’s assessment that both trees are healthy.

The Tree bylaw generally discourages removal of healthy right-of-way trees regardless of species for a
variety of reasons. The City has a long and proud history of regreening its devastated landscape and
transforming it into a Canadian environmental success story. This regreening program dates back to 1973,
with planting starting in 1978, and is administered by the Vegetation Enhancement Technical Advisory
Committee (VETAC). 

In 2010 the Earthcare Sudbury Action Plan suggests:”In 2001, the City’s Regreening Program noted that
Greater Sudbury was losing about 500 street trees a year because of age, damage and disease. Healthy
residential areas should have at least 25% tree canopy coverage, but the amount of tree canopy coverage
in many Greater Sudbury neighbourhoods has fallen below this threshold.”

Furthermore, Section 9.4 of the City’s Official Plan supporting tree planting and protection of urban tree
canopy states: “In the City’s urban areas, trees provide environmental benefits including air quality
improvement, stormwater retention, summer cooling of the built environment, wildlife habitat, shade canopy,
and beautification of our streets and neighbourhoods. To enhance the urban tree canopy, this Plan supports
the development of a municipal tree planting initiative to increase the tree cover in the City’s Living Areas
and Employment Areas.”

From a fiscal perspective, actual expenditures have exceeded the Council approved budget for tree
removals (approximate budget of $170,000 in 2015) in each of the last three years. Tree removal is a
non-discretionary budget as an unhealthy tree represents a risk to safety.  Therefore, if the tree needs to be
removed due to its condition, the budget may be exceeded.

The species of tree in question is a Linden. The tree is not a prohibitive species as defined in Bylaw
2011-243. The tree was inspected by the City’s Tree Warden in 2014 and 2015 and deemed to be healthy.
The Tree Warden determines the general health of a tree by examining the condition of such items as Root
Damage, Trunk Damage, Disease, Insect Infestation, Cavity and Vigor to name a few. The attached tree
inspection report (see supporting documents) summarizes these findings for the Linden tree in contention.

Schedule ‘C’ of the City’s Tree Bylaw 2011-243 (see supporting documents) states that the General



Schedule ‘C’ of the City’s Tree Bylaw 2011-243 (see supporting documents) states that the General
Manager of Infrastructure may at his discretion authorize the removal of a healthy right of way tree
(approved species) if the resident can prove that the tree is causing property damage and / or personal
duress. Since none of these conditions are deemed to exist the tree removal request was denied.
Therefore, it is still the City’s recommendation that the request for tree removal from the road allowance at
823 Morningside Crescent, Sudbury, be declined.

The supporting documents include a Google Streetview photographs of the site from 2014 and 2015 for
your review and consideration. Also attached are pictures taken by the Tree Warden in October of 2014.

  




















































